



Meeting Date: October 20, 2016

SAC Members: ● present

Primary Members	Alternate Members	Ex Officio Members	Visitors
Annie Bentz (Human Resources)	Stephanie McGee (Human Resources)	Andre Le Duc (SRS)	● Steve Stuckmeyer
● Dean Walton (United Academics)	TBD (United Academics)	● Trish Lijana (Risk Management)	● Kelly McIver
Devon Shea (Athletics)	Vicki Strand (Athletics)	● Jeremy Chambers (EHS)	
TBD (GTFF)	TBD (GTFF)	● Madhu Cohen (SRS)	
Faye Young (Health Center)	Letecia France (Health Center)		
● Gary Malone (SEIU)	● Michael Omogrosso (SEIU)		
Jake Vasey (EMU)	Shawn Rubino (EMU)		
● Jeanie Williams (EC Cares)	TBD (EC Cares)		
John Foster (United Academics)	Joshua Razink (United Academics)		
● Lynn Alvarez (Housing)	Judd Mentzer (Housing)		
Randy McCutchen (SEIU)	Johnny Earl (SEIU)		
Royce Meyers (UOPD)	Rachel Dale (UOPD)		
● Steve Pelkey (Campus Operations)	Chris Meade (Campus Operations)		
Teresa Pinkham (OA Council)	● Shawn Kahl (OA Council)		
Tom Huston (SRC)	Rodney Bloom (SRC)		
Wade Young-Jelinek (OA Council)	Shane Turner (OA Council)		

TOPIC	DISCUSSION	ACTION ITEMS
Accident/Injury Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The September 2016 Accident & Incident Summary was reviewed. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> No action items
Review Minutes	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The 9/15/2016 minutes were reviewed. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The minutes were approved as written.
Old Business:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Student cell phone use on campus 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> M. Omogrosso discussed partnering with housing on cell phone messaging to students. A conversation continued about student cell phone use on campus. Shawn reported that Paula Staight, Director of Health Promotion at the University Health Center, suggested two different

		<p>approaches. The first being to go through the Office of Communications in order to ensure consistency with the UO style guide. The second being to have a campaign designed and marketed by Marketing & Creative Services- pending costs. Kelly McIver added ASUO Government should be involved. Dean will attempt to communicate the committee's suggestion to the ASUO Director and report back to the committee.</p>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fire extinguisher routine inspections and OSHA regulations 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The OAR (Oregon Administrative Rule) states fire extinguishers must be visually inspected on a monthly basis. Documentation is needed for annual inspections only. EHS/SRS will work with campus partners to develop fire extinguisher policy.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Mold in cold processing room 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jeremy informed the committee that there have been two de-humidifiers placed in the cold processing room and an engineer has been consulted regarding long-term solutions.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lead testing 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Results from lead tests on campus are posted in detail at safety.uoregon.edu
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Crosswalk @ Villard and Franklin 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • A discussion continued regarding the safety issues present with the crosswalk at Villard and Franklin, directly across from the Matthew Knight Arena. Kelly McIver will reach out to UO Community Relations team to research further. He will report back to the committee at the next meeting.
New Business:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SAIF Training 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SAIF will be presenting Hazardous Identification training at December from 9:00-10:30am.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Two way traffic by Central Power Station 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • S. Pelkey will discuss at STEP.

Subcommittees:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Building inspection sub-committee 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 3rd quarter inspection of PLC (Prince Lucian Center) consisted of inspecting window safety on the 5th & 6th floors. The 4th quarter inspection will be on the 7th, 8th, & 9th floors of PLC. The focus will continue on window safety.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Lighting inspection sub-committee 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jeremy reported on his conversations with facilities and housing managers.
ADJOURN.		NEXT Meeting: Thursday, November 17 , 9:00-10:00, 1715 Franklin, room 271